Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Meeting
July 27, 2014
Teleconference

Minutes


Scott McCall, President, called the meeting to order at 8:03 P.M. Eastern Time.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Scott McCall, President
Julie Coppens, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Brenda Seeger, Treasurer
Cara Barnes, Director-at-Large
Bob Civiak, Director-at-Large
Marion Elmquist, Immediate Past President

Minutes. The draft minutes of the May 10-11 meeting of the Executive Committee were distributed on June 4. Cara Moved that the minutes be approved as distributed. The motion was seconded by Julie. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report. On July 10, Brenda sent the following items to the SFL Board of Directors: the SFL Fiscal Year Narrative Report, the SFL Income & Expense Report Summary FY 2014, and the SFL Income and Expense Report - Detail FY 2014.

Brenda spent a successful week with Doug Boose becoming familiar with the duties of the SFL Treasurer. Brenda raised the issue of splitting the Treasurer’s job so that some duties could be carried out by one or more assistants. Scott suggested that after Brenda becomes more familiar with the overall job, the Executive Committee would welcome her recommendations along these lines.

SFL Budget. Efforts to refine SFL’s budget process have continued. Bob distributed the final draft of the FY 2015 annual budget. Bob reviewed the three purposes of a budget: to understand where you are fiscally, to make priority and policy decisions; and to control spending. Bob said that the primary purpose of this budget is to accomplish the first two purposes. Spending control will be executed by the SFL President. Scott will review quarterly numbers with Bob and Brenda and if it looks like the bottom line will be exceeded by more than $10,000 then Scott will consult the Executive Committee.

Bob also pointed out that the entire Board needs to focus on doing a better job of fund-raising. Several of the regionals are able to fund as much as half of their entire program through fund-raising—a much higher level than is achieved by SFL International.

Because of lower than expected cost estimates, the possibility of lowering the budgeted amount for transportation was discussed. It was agreed that in light of various transportation uncertainties—unforeseen need to transport end-of-week arrivers and possible additional needs to transport mobility-impaired participants, it was agreed to leave the amount unchanged. It was agreed that components of the budget will be distributed to those who need these figures for their planning purposes. 

Marion asked about the amounts for the Jan Haug award—in FY13 expense is reported as $303 and FY14 expense is reported as $16—the budgeted amount for FY15 is $20. Marion pointed out that the 2014 recipient hasn’t purchased her package yet because it is difficult to buy skis in Arizona in the summer. In FY15, we will probably need to purchase two ski packages. An amount of $650 was proposed as a more realistic estimate of actual costs for this item this year. Bob pointed out that this detail is part of a larger aggregate of items and some will end up lower and some will end up higher.

Marion also asked about the budgeted amount for the Ridderren team. We don’t know if we will get the Anglo-Norsk award this year. The proposed budget amount is an attempt to split the difference between getting it and not getting it. Scott said that in the face of such uncertainty, it would be better to leave the amounts as they are. Every change affects the projected deficit and the implicit need for more fundraising.

Julie suggested that the Ridderren team become a specific item for soliciting a funder. Scott agreed and will follow up with Bonnie.

A motion to approve the budget as presented was made by Julie and seconded by Brenda. The motion passed unanimously.

2015 Event. Cara reported on plans for the 2015 event. An unforeseen situation has arisen concerning accessible rooms for Mobility-impaired participants. Renovations by owners have resulted in fewer accessible rooms than we have had in the past. Various options were discussed including the possibility of housing the mip’s at an alternative location. Scott and Cara have discussed the situation with Dianne and Nicole. It was agreed that every effort will be made to house as many mip’s as possible with everyone else. Scott and Cara will seek input from additional members of the mobility-impaired community. Limiting factors do present themselves from time to time and SFL leadership will pursue the best alternative possible keeping many factors in mind.

SFL Forms Processing. Judy reported on a problem that occurred over the past few months. When Larry began testing the newly-revised online applications, our forms did not function properly. After a considerable amount of discussion with Bluehost, our Internet service provider, the situation was resolved. This is a wake-up call for SFL that the method we are using to process our applications is very old. We need to seek a more modern solution which will probably necessitate seeking outside expertise.

Other Business. Scott raised a concern about an applicant who is a large person who is quite overweight. Scott will review the information that is sent to prospective applicants with particular regard to skiing at altitude.

Scott has received a revised contract for the 2016 event from Shanty Creek in Michigan. Scott will investigate options for improving the trail situation.

It was agreed that the Executive Committee would meet again in early September, Sunday, September 7. Scott will confirm this date.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 P.M. Eastern Time.

